City OF

BROKEN ARROW

Where opportunity lives

Monday, November 20, 2017

Roshini Nambiar, Municipal Pretreatment Coordinator
Oklahoma Department of Environmental Quality
Municipal Wastewater Enforcement Section

Water Quality Division

PO Box 1677

Oklahoma City, OK 73101-1677

Re: City of Broken Arrow and Regional Metropolitan Utility Authority (RMUA)
Industrial Pretreatment Program
Oklahoma Pollutant Discharge Elimination System (OPDES)
Lynn Lane Wastewater Treatment Plant OPDES Permit No. OK0040053
Haikey Creek Wastewater Treatment Plant OPDES Permit No. OK0034363
Notice of Intent to Revise Technically Based Local Limits

Dear Ms. Nambiar,

This letter is concerning Lynn Lane Wastewater Treatment Plant, OPDES Permit No.
OK0040053, effective October 1, 2017, Part 11, A. Contributing Industries and Pretreatment
Requirements states: “the permittee shall, within 60 days of the effective date, submit a written
certification that a technical evaluation has been performed demonstrating that the existing
technically based local limits (TBLL) are based upon the current state water quality standards
and are adequate to prevent pass through of pollutants, inhibition of or interference with the
treatment facility, worker health and safety problems, and sludge contamination or submit a
written notification that a technical evaluation revising the current TBLL and a draft sewer use
ordinance which incorporates such revisions will be submitted within 12 months of the
effective date of the permit.”

As you are aware, the City of Broken Arrow is a joint owner of the Haikey Creek Wastewater
Treatment Plant as a part of the Regional Metropolitan Utility Authority. City of Tulsa operates
the wastewater treatment plant and Broken Arrow operates the Pretreatment Program per the
interjurisdictional agreement. The technically based local limits are shared for both treatment
basins. Haikey Creek Wastewater Treatment Plant OPDES Permit No. OK0034363 expires on
May 31, 2018.

Please accept this letter as nofification that a technical evaluation revising the current TBLL for

Lynn Lane and Haikey Creek Wastewater Treatment Plants will be performed and a draft sewer
use ordinance which will incorporate the revisions will be prepared. We would like to request
permission fo extend the 12-month deadline until May 31, 2019 to submit a uniform TBLL and
draft ordinance for both plants. Please let me know if this is acceptable.

Thank you for your continued support of the City of Broken Arrow/RMUA Industrial
Pretreatment Program. If you have any questions, please contact me at (918) 259-7000 ext.
7220 or lwilson@brokenarrowok.gov .
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Sincerely,

Sownerg Widpor
Lauren Wilson

Pretreatment Coordinator
City of Broken Arrow/RMUA

CC:

Mayor Craig Thurmond, RMUA Chairman

Michael Spurgeon, City Manager, City of Broken Arrow

Kenneth Schwab, Assistant City Manager of Operations, City of Broken Arrow
Anthony Daniel, Utilities Director, City of Broken Arrow

Clayton Edwards, Water and Sewer Department Director, City of Tulsa

Cindy Cantero, Pretreatment Manager, City of Tulsa



